
 

 

MASK IS MANDATORY UPON ENTERING THE CHURCH AND DURING DIVINE 
LITURGY 
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BULLETINS CANNNOT BE LEFT ANYWHERE IN THE CHURCH.  PLEASE TAKE 
HOME AND RECYCLE.  
 

 

The Divine Liturgy of Saint John Chrysostom Book is now available to 

parishioners attending Divine Liturgy service.  The book is yours to take 

home.  When you attend service, you are to bring the book with you.  Please 

DO NOT leave the book in the church. 

 

RETURN TO IN-PERSON SERVICES 

As it was announced that effective June 8, 2020, places of worship may resume services 

provided social distancing of two metres can be maintained between each individual 

household. The allowable occupancy is one-third of the defined occupancy rate of the 

facility to a maximum of 30 individuals for the initial stage of re-opening. Following these 

guidelines, Bishop Bryan has written a pastoral letter with instructions for all churches in 

the Eparchy of Saskatoon.  Please take a moment to read this IMPORTANT 

letter: Updated COVID Instructions. 

SUNDAY LITURGIES:  If you wish to attend Liturgy on Sundays, please contact 

Rosanne Miller, 306-543-5773, to confirm your attendance (preferably by Noon on 

Saturday).  This is a reminder that this process must be followed for EACH Sunday.  

You can leave a message for Rosanne if she is not home, and she will confirm whether 

or not there is space for you.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

WEEKDAY LITURGIES:  If you wish to attend weekday Liturgies, please register 

by calling Fr. Vasyl at 306-519-9030. 

Please join our services by visiting our website and clicking on the Livestream 

icon:  https://st-athanasius.ca/nl/ or on Facebook:  

https://facebook.com/reginaukrainiancatholicnorth/  

Glory be to Jesus Christ!  Glory be Forever!                           Слава Ісусу Христу!   

Слава на віки! 

Please join us at 9:15 a.m. for the praying of the rosary followed by Divine Liturgy 
at 9:30 a.m. 

 

T 
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TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 

TROPAR & KONDAK: Tone 1, Page 89 of the Divine Liturgy of St. John 
Chrysostom Book.  
 
 

TROPAR (Tone 1): Though the stone was sealed by the Jews and soldiers guarded Your 
most pure body, You arose, O Savior, on the third day,* and gave life to the world. And so 
the heavenly powers cried out to You, O Giver of life: Glory to Your resurrection, O Christ! 
Glory to Your kingdom! Glory to Your saving plan, O only Lover of Mankind.  
 Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, now and for ever and 
ever. Amen! 
 
KONDAK (Tone 1): You arose in glory from the tomb and with Yourself You raised the 
world. All humanity acclaims You as God, and death has vanished. Adam exults, O Master, 
and Eve, redeemed now from bondage, cries out for joy: “You are the One, O Christ, Who 
offer resurrection to all.” 
 
PROKIMEN (Tone 1): Let Your mercy, O Lord, be upon us, as we have hoped in You. 

 Verse: Rejoice in the Lord, O you just; praise befits the righteous. 

 

EPISTLE: A reading from the Letter of the Holy Apostle Paul to the Ephesians (5:8-
19) 
Brothers and Sisters! Live as children of light. Light produces every kind of goodness and 
justice and truth. Be correct in your judgment of what pleases the Lord. Take no part in vain 
deeds done in darkness; rather, condemn them. It is shameful even to mention the things 
these people do in secret; but when such deeds are condemned they are seen in the light 
of day, and all that then appears is light. That is why we read: “Awake, O sleeper, arise from 
the dead, and Christ will give you light.” Keep careful watch over your conduct. Do not act 
like fools, but like thoughtful men. Make the most of the present opportunity, for these are 
evil days. Do not continue in ignorance, but try to discern the will of the Lord. Avoid getting 
drunk on wine; That leads to debauchery. Be filled with the Spirit, addressing one another 
in psalms and hymns and inspired songs. Sing praise to the Lord with all your hearts. 
 
ALLELUIA VERSES: God gives me vindication, and has subdued peoples under me. 
Making great the salvation of the king, and showing mercy to His anointed, to David, and 
to His posterity for ever. 

 
GOSPEL: (Luke 12:16-21) 
At that time the Lord told this parable: “There was a rich man who had a good harvest. ‘What 
shall I do?’ he asked himself. ‘I have no place to store my harvest. I know!’ he said, ‘I will 
pull down my grain bins and build larger ones. All my grain and my goods will go there. Then 
I will say to myself: You have blessings in reserve for years to come. Relax! Eat heartily, 
drink well. Enjoy yourself.’ But God said to him, ‘You fool! This very night your life shall be 
required of you. To whom will all this piled-up wealth of yours go?’ That is the way it works 
with the man who grows rich for himself instead of growing rich in the sight of God.” 
 

 
COMMUNION HYMN: Praise the Lord from the heavens, praise Him in the highest.    
 Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia! 
 



 

 

SPECIAL NOTE:  For those who are in church today, we will be reciting the regular 
prayer before communion.   
 
For those who are watching via livestreaming, please recite the prayer below: 



 

 

 

     LITURGICAL SERVICES - LIVESTREAMING SCHEDULE AND                          
     READINGS 

 
 
 
 

 
Monday, November 30 - The Holy and All-Praiseworthy Apostle Andrew the First-
Called; 1 Corinthians 4:9-16; John 1:35-51 
6:30 p.m. Children’s Catechism  
 
Tuesday, December 1 -The Holy Prophet Nahum (7th century BC); 1 Timothy 5:11-

21; Luke 17:26-37. 
10:00 a.m. - Divine Liturgy one-year memorial for +Maria, requested by Joe and 
Christine Hladky (preregistration) – Livestreaming  
 
Wednesday, December 2 - The Holy Prophet Habakkuk (Avvakum); Athansius the 
Recluse (1176); Passing into Eternal Life (1973) of Blessed Ivan Sleziuk, Catacomb 
Bishop of Ivano-Frankivs’k and Confessor; 1 Timothy 5:22-6:11; Luke 18:15-17, 26-30. 
No service scheduled  
 
Thursday, December 3 - The Holy Prophet Zephaniah (Sophonias) (7th century BC); 1 
Timothy 6:17-21; Luke 18:31-34. 
10:00 a.m. - Divine Liturgy (preregistration) – Livestreaming  
 
Friday, December 4 - The Great-Martyr Barbara (286-305); Our Venerable Father John of 
Damascus (749); 2 Timothy 1:1-2, 8-18; Luke 19:12-28. 
No service schedule 
 
Saturday, December 5 - Our Venerable and God-bearing Father Sabbas the Sanctified 
(532); Galatians 5:22-6:2; Matthew 11:27-30. 
No service scheduled 
 
Sunday, December 6 - Twenty-seventh Sunday after Pentecost, Tone 2; Our Holy 
Father Nicholas the Wonderworker, Archbishop of Myra in Lycia; Ephesians 6:10-
17; Hebrews 13:17-21; Luke 13:10-17; Luke 6:17-23. 
9:15a.m. – St. Nicholas children program followed by Divine Liturgy (preregistration) – 
Livestreaming 
1:30 p.m. – Divine Liturgy in Moose Jaw (preregistration) 
 
 

 Schedule of singers for upcoming Sundays - subject to change as needed. We will 
continue to adhere to having only two households at one time, each sharing a microphone, 
until the spread of Covid-19 is no longer a risk. 
Nov. 29 (Today):    Peter & Marion Federko;  Alla Gof 
Dec. 6 :     Phyllis Lukey;  Len & Anna Markewich 
Dec. 13:  Peter & Marion Federko;  Len & Anna Markewich 
Dec. 20: Phyllis Lukey; Alla Gof 

 
 

 

  LITURGIAL SCHEDULE November 30 – December 6, 2020   

https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Cor%204.9-16
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/John%201.35-51
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https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Tim%205.11-21
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%2017.26-37
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Tim%205.22-6.11
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%2018.15-17
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%2018.26-30
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Tim%206.17-21
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Tim%206.17-21
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%2018.31-34
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/2%20Tim%201.1-2
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/2%20Timothy%201.8-18
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%2019.12-28
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Gal%205.22-6.2
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Matt%2011.27-30
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Eph%206.10-17
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Eph%206.10-17
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Heb%2013.17-21
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%2013.10-17
https://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Luke%206.17-23


 

 

 

 
DONATIONS FOR PONSEITTAS to decorate our 
church for Christmas are now being accepted.  Please 
use either the specifically marked envelopes provided at 
the back of the church, e-transfers, or include with your 
regular donations and indicate “Christmas flower 
donation”.   Thank You! 

 
 
 
GLORY BE TO JESUS CHRIST! 
A great big thank you to Father Vasyl for assisting Father Vladimir at the prayer 
service for our Mother Hazel. Thank you to St. A’s parish for the meat trays. 
We also want to thank everyone for the many sympathy cards, phone calls and 
messages. 
May God Bless you all 
Glory be Forever 
Marie, Walter & Marianne Brigidear, and Family 
 
 
BELATED BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to Cassie Kohut on her 95th birthday, which was 
celebrated on Tuesday, November 24th.  May God bless with you good health.  

Нехай Господь благословить вас міцним здоров’ям 

 
 

MONDAY NIGHT CHILDREN CATECHISM will once again be collecting cans, bottles 

and milk cartons, anything you would normally take to Sarcan for refund.  Monies raised will 

be spent on / sent to Baby Jesus House, the orphanage in Vinogradova, Zakarpattya, 

Ukraine that we supported last Christmas season.  Due to Covid restrictions we will not be 

going door to door, so we need our church families to help even more than they did last 

year.  Last year we raised $530.00, hopefully we can do even better this year.  The children 

and Sisters truly appreciated our help and what a wonderful and easy way to teach our 

children the importance of sharing.  Please call Karen Woitas at 306-775-0667 and she will 

pick up your donations or drop them off at the church on Monday night around 6:00 -just 

leave them outside by the door.  Monetary donations are also greatly appreciated, you can 

e-transfer to mwoitas@sasktel.net, or as above call and we will pick those up as 

well.  Sunday November 25th will be the last collection time.   

 
 
 

2021 SUNDAY DONATION ENVELOPES are available for pick up during scheduled 
Divine Liturgy services or during office  hours, Tuesday – Thursday, 10:00 a.m – 2:00 
p.m. Please phone 306-543-8008 during office hours to arrange for pick up of your 
donation envelopes. If there is an error or if you did not receive a set of envelopes, 
please contact the office. Also, we would appreciate if you could include your e-mail 
address and any changes to your current address on your first donation envelope. 
 
 



 

 

 
DECEMBER GREETER SCHEDULE: 

December 6  Kevin Korchinski and Len Markewich 

December 13  Maggie Stephen and Bernice Bzdell 

December 20 Terry & Rosanne Miller 

December 24 ??? 

December 25 ??? 

December 27 Mark & Karen Woitas (people were not advised of this when I prepared 
the last schedule) 

 
 

 

Saint Athanasius Ukrainian Catholic Brotherhood of Canada  

We are having our annual fall sausage sale fundraiser  

We are offering two types of sausage, ham or garlic blend.  

The price is $7.00 / pound (1 link)  
  

  

We ask that you pre-order no later than Monday, December 7, 2020. 

Pick up will be Saturday December 12, 2020 from 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

at 55 McMurchy Avenue. Please use the west doors off the parking lot. 

Some delivery options available (request at time of ordering). 

You may place your orders by contacting Basil Kuzyk at: 

Cell: 306-570-6618 

Email: basilkuzyk@gmail.com 

   
To follow Covid-19 protocol we ask that you wear a mask when entering the facility 

and sanitize your hands upon entry. We will be limiting people to maintain a safe 

social distance. All orders will be wrapped and pre-packaged.   

  

Payment is cash (exact change appreciated) or cheque (payable to St. A’s U.C.B.C.).  

Thank you in advance for your support. 



 

 

             
       
NOTICE:  Our parish expenses continue, even though there are no large church services.  
Therefore, it would be very much appreciated if you could continue your support of the 
parish.  There are a few options available to you:  drop off your envelope at 54 McMurchy 
Avenue, mail in your cheque to 55 McMurchy Avenue, Regina, S4R 3G3, or you can also 
do an e-transfer to stathandeposit@sasktel.net. 
 

November 22: 11 regular envelopes - $480; 1 Building Fund envelope - $25; 2 Deacon 
Mykola envelopes - $200; 1 Visitor envelope - $100. 

E-Sunday Collections & E-transfers: 2 Sunday donations - $45; 2 Building Fund 
donations - $70; 1 Patriarchial Collection - $25:  1 Deacon Mykola - $50. 
 

DECEMBER FOOD BANK ITEM: Baby Food 

POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION FOR DECEMBER: Evangelisation – For a life of 

prayer. We pray that our personal relationship with Jesus Christ be nourished by the Word of 

God and a life of prayer.  

 

 
Farewell Blessings to Father Ivan Derkach 

and Congratulations on Your Retirement  
from the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon 
 

"I know well the plans I have in mind for you, says the Lord, plans to 
give you a future full of hope." Jeremiah 29:11 [New American Bible - 
St. Joseph Edition] 
On behalf of the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon, Father Ivan 
Derkach, we wish for you and Iryna, after 30 years priesthood, of which 
20 were spent with us here in Canada and specifically in our Eparchy of 
Saskatoon, we would like to wish you "Многая Літа". 

 

May your new adventures in Ottawa, close to your children and grandchildren, be a delight. 
Remember us in your prayers and we will remember you too. 
 
 

 
 
THE CONVERSATION - A Weekly ZOOM Conversation with the Ukrainian Catholic 

Church. Join us every Thursday evening from 6:00 – 8:00 pm (CST) [7-9pm EST], with 

Bishop Bryan Bayda, CSsR, Ukrainian Catholic clergy from across Canada, and a number 

of the faithful, as we gather on ZOOM Meeting to discuss many topics and field questions 

from people. Email ucconversation@gmail.com  with your questions and receive the 

ZOOM Link. Watch Livestream on Facebook at 

https://www.facebook.com/stdemetrius/  

mailto:stathandeposit@sasktel.net
mailto:ucconversation@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/stdemetrius/


 

 

 

The Eparchial Youth and Young Adult Ministry 
Office invites young people (15-24 years of 
age) to join our online Christmas celebration 
with Bishop Bryan Bayda, CSsR, together with 
Youth Ministry Instructors from all over Ukraine 
conducted in English.  

 
This will be a wonderful joint Christmas 
project for our young people that will take 
place Saturday, December 12 at 9.00 am. 
Deadline for registration is December 1st.  

 
Please register by contacting Viktoriia Marko at 
uwitness2youth@gmail.com 
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LET US HELP Rev. DEACON MYKOLA  

Deacon Mykola Prokhaska belongs to the Ukrainian 

Catholic Eparchy of Kolomiya (Ukraine) and is 

studying in Rome (Italy).  

He needs financial assistance for important oncology 

treatments. 

I can confirm that I know Deacon Mykola Prokhaska 

personally and I encourage you to help him to raise 

funds to get the treatments he needs. He is sick with 

cancer in Italy, unable to go home now where his 

wife and children are and in need of surgeries and 

special treatments.  

If you would like to make a donation, please make the cheque payable to St. 

Athanasius Church with a note: for Deacon Mykola or you can also do an e-transfer 

to stathandeposit@sasktel.net with a note: for Deacon Mykola and we will forward 

the funds to the deacon. Donation envelopes marked Rev. Deacon Mykola are also 

available at the back of the church. 

Receipts will be issued by St. Athanasius Parish as usual at the end of the year. This 
will be treated as a special collection for the parish. 
 
We understand that this is a unique year for all of us, therefore we appreciate any 
financial assistance you can provide. If you are unable to donate, please keep 
Deacon Mykola in your prayers. 
 
For more information, please don’t hesitate to contact me. Please also see the letter 
of his bishop and its translation into English. Thank you and may God bless you for 
your generosity! 

 

In Christ, 

Fr.Vasyl  

 

 
 

mailto:stathandeposit@sasktel.net


 

 

 

 

     LET US ALL TRADITIONALLY PREPARE TO CELELBRATE JESUS’ BIRTHDAY: 

  

Do something for a poor, sick or 

lonely person and maybe for 

an enemy too.  We remember Joseph, 

Mary and Jesus were not welcomed by 

anyone at His first coming.  Maybe in 

some way we can do something for 

someone who has no one to spend 

Christmas with.  Christmas is one day of 

the year when many cold hearts soften a 

little.  This is a good day to reach out to 

someone who will not speak to you in 

your family or someone else.  At least 

we can spend some time praying for all 

the people that have hurt us in this last 

year and pray that they will change.  We 

also can forgive all those who have hurt us and begin the new year with a 

clean slate.  Jesus is Love and He can not come and dwell within hearts that 

have hate or hold grudges.    

 

“Keep the glow from the candles burning in your heart” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Sunday, November 29, 2020  

     
              ST. ATHANASIUS UKRAINIAN  

              CATHOLIC CHURCH  
                             55 MCMURCHY AVENUE    
                                                 REGINA, SK.   S4R 3G3 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Vasyl Tymishak                                       E-mail: vasyltymishak@gmail.com              
Cell Phone:  306-519-9030                                          
  
Parish Office: 306-543-8008                                                                     E-mail: stathanasius@sasktel.net 

Website: www.st-athanasius.ca      

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/reginaukrainiancatholicnorth/ 
 

Parish Council President – Kevin Korchinski - Cell phone (call or text) @ 306-539-3935     E-mail: kevin@osac.ca  
UCWLC President - Josie Vantour                                                                            Seniors’ Club President - Angie Lawryk                                                           

UCBC President - Mark Woitas                                                          Ultimate A&B Youth - Lesia Lazurko  

Knights of Columbus – James Empey, Grand Knight                    

   Parish Coordinator of Care (PCC) - Mary Lou Senko @ 306-525-6437  

               
DIVINE LITURGY: Sunday - 9:30 a.m. Service in English; TEMPORARILY by preregistration  

Weekday Liturgies – as scheduled; preregistration required by calling Fr. Vasyl Tymishak (306-519-9030) 

 

MEMBERSHIP AT ST. ATHANASIUS PARISH is recognized by participating in the Sunday Divine Liturgy 

and by fulfilling your baptismal responsibility in contributing to our Church Community activities by using 

your time, talents and treasures.  Regular financial donations by use of Sunday envelopes is necessary for our 

parish to grow and prosper.   

  

Please contact Fr. Vasyl if you know of any parishioner who is sick and wants to be visited.  

 
St. John Paul II Syro-Malabar Parish – Fr. Daris Cherian                                                                              E-mail:  daris.cherian@gmail.com 

Phone:  1-647-680-2415 

Parish Council Trustee – Saneesh A. Sunny (Phone:  306-807-5454)                                                     E-mail:  sachandilsunny@gmail.com 

 

http://www.stathanasiuschurch.ca/
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